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 It’s that time again: Memorial Day is behind us and that means Founders Day is quickly
approaching. We are going to have another great Founders Day this year. It will be on
Saturday June 25th. Look for a full slate of activities starting bright and early and running
until late that night concluding with our awesome fireworks display. Thanks to all that are
helping with this big event. It takes so many individuals to pull this off. I’m afraid I do not
have the space to call everyone out by name. I’m also afraid that if I tried I might miss
someone. Again, my personal thanks to all that help plan, prepare, execute and clean up for
this important community event. This newsletter is full of information of the week’s events.
Once again, this year we are competing with the Hill Air Force Base Thunderbird show and
my hope is that those attending that event will still be able to enjoy part of our day. 

The Veterans Monument is slowly progressing as we have encountered delays from
suppliers. We anticipate installing the granite at the end of July or first part of August. Flag
poles are here but will not be erected until after the cranes set the granite. We will then push
out information regarding our ribbon-cutting ceremony. When completed this will be a
wonderful addition to our community honoring all those that have proudly served their
country.

I would encourage you to support the Pleasant View Historical Foundation on Thursday June
23rd. They will be hosting an event as part of Founders Day that will be held at Wadman
Nature Park. This event will honor many of our past mayors and will no doubt be very
informative about the early days of Pleasant View.

We are in the midst of putting together our annual budget. The public hearing for the budget
will be June 14th at 6:00 pm. We are not considering a tax increase, but we would love to
have any interested parties attend the public hearing and make any comments you have
concerning the budget. Copies of the tentative budget are available at the City office.   

Once again, thanks for caring, thanks for all you do, and thanks for being good neighbors.  I
am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that we remain the best place to not only
grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call

   

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

MAYOR'S MESSAGE

June 2: Planning Commission 
June 14:  City Council
June 20:  Juneteenth Observed -
Offices Closed
June 20:  Founders Day Week Begins
June 21: City Council
June 25:  Founders Day
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 To volunteer your help with Founders
Day, please contact Ann Arrington        

 801-645-8881 or
aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com 



2022 Founders Day Grand Marshals - Tim and Colette Healy 



Tim and Collette Healy moved to Pleasant View over 50 years ago after serving in the Navy  in
California. Shortly after arriving, Tim was asked to "run for Mayor"! He served for 4 years and during
this time, a sewer system was installed; street signs were placed throughout the city; and Pleasant
View created the first Police Department. Later, He was on the Board of Adjustments for several
years. Tim was always proud to be an attorney, as he served thousands of people in need of legal
help. He retired  after 35 years!
 They both have been very active in Community Service. Collette was the PTA President of Lomond
View Elementary, North Ogden Jr. High and Weber High.  Tim served by her side. They raised 6
successful children, including 2 adopted from Bolivia.  Several foster children were welcomed in 




 
 their home. Collette and Tim are proud of their International Family;  USA, Canada, Bolivia, Korea, and India are represented! 
 Collette was selected as "Weber County Mother  of the Year" and "Utah Mother of the Year" in 2001.
 They helped with  Founders Day for  years. One year they honored Tom Chambers, when he and his family moved back to
Pleasant View.  Another  year, Leonard Arrington performed, "Family Reunion" at Weber High to the delight  of the crowd!  Dutch
Oven Chicken was served at Shady Lane Park back then!
 The Healys  helped with the first Easter Egg Hunts and decorated thousands of hard boiled eggs!  What fun they had hiding all
those eggs in the grass at the Park. Tim was in the blue bunny suit many times!  It was a family affair.
 Collette and Tim were Olympic volunteers for the Opening and Closing Ceremonies in 2002. They escorted the former Olympic
Ice Skating champions, Dick Button and Dorothy Hamill…and also Donny and Marie Osmond!
The Healys are Patriotic! Colonel Tim served in the Army; Navy; and then Air Force for a combined total of 32 years. They fly Old
Glory with pride!
 They are now serving on the Pleasant View Heritage Foundation….decorating another float for FOUNDERS DAY! Tim and Collette
love, love Pleasant View!




2022 Founders Day Honorees




2022 Honorary Grand Marshal - Judy Sherman 2022 Honorary Grand Marshal - Brenda Medsker
                                        Judy Jane Sherman’s life has three distinct chapters:

                                        1. Childhood-A girl in Burford, England running in      
                                        the main street and the meadows and living with  
                                        her family above her father’s shoe shop. She 
                                        remembers when she was six, practicing putting on 
                                        her Micky Mouse gas mask and hiding from German  
                                        bombers under her desk at school. She played Bo
Peep in “The Wedding of Little Bo Peep” when she was seven. A happy
English childhood was hers to cherish, her memories are still fresh and
real.
2. Wife and Mum-Judy married John Sherman on April 2 1956 when she
was eighteen, then along came their four children: Maria, Michael, Paul, and
Suzanne.
Judy was the favorite Mum of all the family friends, many of them poured
out their troubles to her on the kitchen stool over a cup of tea and a
sandwich.  John passed away in 1999 after 43 years of wonderful marriage.
3. Single Senior-Judy loves to visit senior shut ins and bring a little joy into
their lives. She finds their favorite music and brings it to them, along with
their favorite foods and the priceless joy of a friend knocking at their door.

Judy is the unofficial salmon bake ambassador and is always the first
person to ask about purchasing tickets each year as well as the first one to
line up at the salmon bake on Founders Day. Judy always pays her utility bill
in person so she can catch up with the girls in the office, who love visiting
with her.  She is known and loved by her neighbors and loves them back.

Despite having had both knees and hips replaced, and a disc fused in her
back, she walks on Elberta Drive most days, rides her stationary bike, and
never misses her Yoga class. She is an active member of Ascension
Lutheran Church.

                  Richard and Brenda Medsker moved to Pleasant View in        
                  1973.  They have been married for 55 years and have 
                  raised their five children in the foothills of Pleasant View:    
                  Mike, Jonathan (Fred), Michelle, Ali and Brittney. They have     
                  18 grandchildren and 5 great-grandchildren. 

                  Richard passed away in 2020 but his legacy and    
                  community spirit still lives on in their family and our great
community. He was a hardcore Scouter. 

Brenda has always enjoyed being active in community, church and
school with you.  Brenda believes that Pleasant View’s motto should
be “Together We Can Do It”, because so many good people willingly
step up to help and make big things happen. Brenda was on the
small committee with big dreams that started Founders Day. 
 Collette Healy was the chairman and the first few years it was small.
They always had a parade and games and activities at Shady Lane
Park. Our own Pleasant View Jr. Posse were excited to ride their
horses in the parade. Each year more people joined, and it got
bigger and bigger and look where Founders Day is today!! 

In 2000, Brenda opened Grandma’s Closet Gift Store along with Julie
Broadbent, Cooky Cottle and Mary Beth Cragun and were known as
‘The Grannies’. They had a great time together and enjoyed riding in
the parade in an old model car with their crazy hats, honking the
horn and throwing candy.    

She loves living in Pleasant View and rubbing shoulders with such
amazing people.







Sign up for the following events before Founders Day by following the corresponding links below.



Heritage Foundation Goose Chase Activity
www.goosechase.com

www.pvheritagefoundation.org



Pickleball Tournament Registration
https://www.pleasantviewpickleball.com/



Volleyball Tournament Registration
www.pleasantviewcity.com/events



5k Race with Breakfast

https://runsignup.com/Race/UT/PleasantView/PleasantViewCityFoundersDay5k



Bike Parade
visit www.pleasantviewcity.com/events 
for more details, no registration necessary.



All of these events are also listed on all our social media sites and website.  Please visit:  Instagram:

PleasantViewCityOfficial                     Facebook: PleasantViewCityUtah
www.pleasantviewcity.com/events




Christin McQuivey is a life long resident of Pleasant View. She is best known for
her happy smile and warm hugs. She sees the good in others and is mindful of
how to brighten their day. Christin is a talented artist, avid sports fan, excellent

swimmer, singer, and dancer. She’s thrilled to lead the bike parade with her
flock of flamingos in tow. 

Bike Parade Grand Princess

https://www.pleasantviewpickleball.com/
https://runsignup.com/Race/UT/PleasantView/PleasantViewCityFoundersDay5k


PV City CERT Founders Day Activity - Monday, June 20th at
6:30 pm. Please start your Founders Day Celebration at

your gathering place at 6:30 on Monday, June 20th. When a
disaster injures you and you can’t call or go for help, the

CERT treatment area will offer the best care possible until
professional help is available. But an efficient, effective

treatment area requires practice and we need your help.
Your block captain will be waiting with more information!




YCC SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

FOUNDERS DAY CERT ACTIVITY

We want to congratulate the class of 2022 graduates of Weber High School! What
an accomplishment and we wish you the best of everything as you go forth in life! 



We also want to recognize and congratulate the recipients of the Pleasant View

Youth City Council Scholarships, Garrett Whitlock, Goldie Harris and Emilee
Burggraaf! These three amazing individuals have worked hard while on Youth City

Council!


